ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST CATHOLIC CHURCH COMMUNIQUE

MEMO TO: LITURGICAL MINISTERS

SACRISTANS
MUSICIANS
DATE: AUGUST 4, 2021
FROM: FR. GREG DAIGLE
RE: '‘GUIDELINES FOR NEXT 60 DAYS

DEAR MINISTERS,

DUE TO THE RISE IN INFECTIONS OF CORONA VIRUS WE WILL RETURN
TO THE FOLLOWING PROCEDURES:

e  NO PROCESSIONS BEGINNING THIS SUNDAY, AUGUST 7™

e  LECTORS SHALL BE SEATED IN SANCTUARY CHAIRS 5 MINUTES
BEFORE MASS BEGINS AND SHOULD NOT CONGREGATE IN
ALCOVE OR SACRISTY BEFORE MASS

e  MUSICIANS: WE SHALL RETURN TO SINGING ONE VERSE OF
HYMN AT ENTRANCE AND ONE VERSE AT EXIT

e  RESPONSORIAL WILL RETURN TO 1 REFRAIN, ALL VERSES,
THEN REFRAIN ONCE MORE

e  ALLELUIA: ONCE AT BEGINNING, VERSE, ONCE AFTER VERSE

e  EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF EUCHARIST ARE REQUIRED
TO BE MASKED TO SERVE COMMUNION

e  NO ALTAR SERVERS



o THE PRACTICE OF BRINING COMMUNION TO HOMEBOUND
PARISHIONERS SHOULD ONLY BE DONE WITH MASKS AND
MUST BE CONSENTED TO BY THE HOMEBOUND. IN OTHER
WORDS, THEY MUST AUDIBLY SAY “YES” BEFORE YOU CAN
ENTER THEIR HOMES FOR COMMUNION.

o ADORERS IN THE CHAPEL SHOULD BE MASKED AND NO MORE

THAN 4 (PROPERLY DISTANCED) MAY OCCUPY THE CHAPEL AT
ONE TIME.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO CONTINUE TO USE THE SANITZERS FOR HANDS
AND WEAR MASKS. THANKS FOR YOUR GREAT DEDICATION TO THE
LORD AND TO OUR EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS.

PEACE,



